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8123/11

Rebecca

Commissioner Magwood

Tom Magette from Energy Solutions (ES) called this morning - after their

drop-in with Commissioner Svinicki. I wanted to ensure you were aware that ES

will offer their perspective on the overall changes to Part 61 - in addition to the

concerns they have with the Period of Performance issue on the Limited

Rulemaking.

ES understands there is little chance Part 61 will actually go through an

update - given other priorities and given the potential level of effort associated

with such an update.

But ES believes great progress can be made with this limited rulemaking

in lieu of an overhaul of Part 61. But they do not see the staff approaching the

Commission to make such a recommendation. Currently - the staff has direction

to develop the limited rulemaking and provide a plan for how Part 61 might be

updated.

The attached comments get to what their suggestion entails. In a nutshell

- they recommend that an overall change be made to Part 61 to allow for the

creation of site-specific WAC that would serve as the regulatory standard for the

waste streams that could be safely disposed in any given facility. They believe

this change will improve the effectiveness of the current rulemaking and

eliminate the need for a future rulemaking - still currently under consideration.



I believe - based on some of the dialogue I have had with others in the

waste community - this might be a message from others also.



July 11, 2013

MEMORANDUM TO: File

FROM: Steve Baggett

SUBJECT: DROP IN: EnergySolutions - July 10

MEETING ATTENDEES, TITLES:

David Lockwood - President and CEO, EnergySolutions
Victoria Napier - Senior Vice President of Federal Government Relations, EnergySolutions
Thomas Magette - Managing Director Nuclear Practice, PriceWaterhouseCoopers Advisory LLC

Commissioner Apostolakis - NRC
Steven Baggett - NRC

The purpose of the meeting was to introduce David Lockwood, the new President and CEO and
Victoria Napier the Vice President of Federal Government Relations. EnergySolutions also
provided a brief status of the Zion decommissioning activities which are on track and on budget,
expressed concern about the NRC staff using a 10,000 year compliance period for the proposed
10 CFR Part 61 revisions and the need for Agreement State Compatibility of 'B" for the
proposed rulemaking to ensure an adequate National program.

The Commissioner encouraged Energy Solutions to formally comment on the proposed rule
when it is issued.

No policy decisions were made during this meeting.


